



## Croesoswallt Archery Club

**Minutes of committee meeting  
9<sup>th</sup> November 2019 at St. Martin's School  
Sports Hall**

**Members Present:** Clare Holmes, Tony Owen, Will Spalding, Andy Duggin, Mark Jones, Colin Jones and Joan Jones

1. Apologies: None
- 2: Minutes of the Last Meeting: - Accepted
- 3: Matters Arising: Colin Chapman will see Kate Betts about the footpath around the shooting area at the Hospital and the Archery measurement have been passed to St. Martin's Partnership for in collusion in the outdoor new sports area.
- 4: Chairman's Report: Andy said all was going well. We need new Bosses and the stands need looking at when they are brought back to the Club house.
- 5: Treasures Report: Mark said the Finances were in hand but Ruabon is still losing money. New Bosses were discussed, how many did we need 8 or 10, delivery was expensive so Andy will collect them in his van. Mark will see if we can get a Grant from the Oswestry Forum to pay for the Bosses. Discussion was held about going to Bryn Tanat Hall to offer an archery experience, they will buy the Bosses we will only take the rest of the equipment, £250 a time is what has been mentioned. Mark and Andy will go there midweek sometime before Christmas to see what exactly they want. Compensation and petrol money will be paid to the members who take part in this event.
- 6: Records Officer's Report: Will passed around the score sheet and also said they were on Facebook and had been given to Phil to put on the web. He wants to do a New National but no one if available to do it with him.

7: Secretary Report: I have had a word with Alan Jones about being the Vice Chairman, and he has agreed, Joan Proposed and Andy Seconded and it was passed unanimously.

As of today, we have 36 members of which 8 are juniors.

I have had the information about the Website from Thomas Owen and passed it over the Phil Brindley who has agreed to be the Webmaster, I have sent some information to him which he has already put on the site. An email has been sent to Thomas to thank him for his help he gave us as Web Master.

Mice had eaten our table cloth, thank go to Clare for obtaining the green material we needed and Sue Brown for remaking the table cloth, I will keep the cloth in my house till we need it again.

Emails from Shropshire Archery have been sent to members about, County Winter Indoor League, Clout Shooting, SAS County Squad, Indoor Postal League, All things GB Archery, County Committee Meeting, Junior Training Centre, Caldey Bowmen Indoor Tournament and Survey. We had an email which I didn't send out from Bowbrook Shoot – Barebow, we have no members who shoot barbow.

Lillie's name was put forward for the Shropshire Chairman's Junior Trophy. I've had an email from Stuart Taylor about individual coaching etc. which I sent out. Grant Application from Oswestry Sport Forum was sent to Mark and Andy. Some equipment was bought from the money we had from the 3 Parishes. We said we wouldn't attend the Morda School Funday as we thought the children would be too small.

The Spinal Unit patient and nurses came once again to have a go, which everyone enjoyed. We attended the Oswestry Show, Community Games in Oswestry Park and a new event Glyn Valley Sheepdog trial and those who helped out had a great time.

The Glyn Valley, Club Competition and Heritage Shoot were on consecutive week end, which some members couldn't help out with. Is this something we look at for next year. Thanks, must go to Mark for liaising with the organisers of Oswestry Show and Andy for the Sheepdog trials and Oswestry Community game, and all members who helped out. The Heritage Shoot I thought went well and we received good comments about it. Colin and Joan Chapman arranged with the hospital for the use of the electric and water which was a great help, we have to have toilets brought to the site which Tony Owen arranged. We will have the event next year and discussion was had about what date it will be on, Sunday 30<sup>th</sup> September was settled on. Shropshire has put a Heritage Levy of 0.50p per archer on the target list, I will email Sue Williamson (Shropshire Secretary) to see if we can add this to the entry fee and also if the date of Sunday 30<sup>th</sup> is free for next year. I will

Organise it once again through the year, and hopefully Rhianne will be there on the day.

Beginners course have started and we have 8 people on the 1<sup>st</sup> course.

- 8: Child Protection Officer's report: Nothing to report.
- 9: Equipment Officer's report: Nothing to report.
- 10: Any Other Business: Bob will be away from the 30 November he will be back the second week of January; Joan stated because the trees at the Archery site had grown very large the shooting area had diminished, could we ask Colin Chapman to enquire at the Hospital if we could chop down the hedge around the bowling green so we could have more space. There is no heating in St Martin's School Sports Hall its to cold to be able to shoot, we need to find out who we write to about this. Andy and I went to see the man at reception and he said to write to whoever send us the invoice.
- 11: Next meeting is the AGM on 7<sup>th</sup> April 2020 at Oswestry Cricket Club

Meeting closed 8.10